TOWN OF GREENVILLE, NH SELECTMEN'S MEETING March 3, 2010 Minutes

3:00 p.m. Meet with Town Moderator, Mr. James Lambert

Mr. Lambert and the Board of Selectmen reviewed and discussed the operating budget and warrant articles. There was some discussion that there could be an amendment of some kind to Article #16 (police cruiser). The Board will divide up the warrant articles and provide Mr. Lambert with an email of who will make the motion on which articles.

4:00 p.m. Meet with Carla Mary re: Pilgrim Foods domestic sewer

Pilgrim Foods came to the WWTF at about 3 p.m. on Tuesday, March 2, 2010 requested that they be allowed to give the Treatment Facility more flow. The flow they are requesting would violate both their old permit and the new permit. Carla noted that they had to go into high flow operations. Our solids are high right now. If we take additional flow it will give more food and the bugs will grow too fast.

Carla will get with Kelley tomorrow make sure we have all docs. Those will be sent to Attorney Sargent. The Town Administrator will call Atty. Sargent and provide him with Carla's contact info and follow up with timeline.

Discuss duties and responsibilities of Building Inspector/Code Enforcement Officer

Tabled

Next week's BOS meeting

Next Thursday, March 11th at 4:00 p.m. to discuss town meeting items only Elections: Tuesday, March 9, 2010 need to be there from 8:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. plus time to count ballot

Saturday, March 13, 2010 Town Meeting starts at 9:00 a.m. should be there by 8:30 a.m.

Legal Update on Greenville Dominion abatement case (attorney/client privilege) Board reviewed and discussed

Review & discuss letter from GEVD re: CDBG

The Board read the letter.

Review and discuss letter re: safety issues at 77 Main Street.

The Board read the letter. The Town Administrator has made a copy of this letter available to the Building Inspector/Code Enforcement Officer, Fire Chief and Fire Inspector. The Building Inspector has sent a certified letter to the owner requesting access to the building. Selectperson O'Keefe will follow up on this with the Building Inspector

Review and discuss letter from Greenville Fire Wards re: recommendation for Fire Chief

The Board read the letter from the Fire Wards recommending Jim Stimans for Fire Chief. The Board will invite the Fire Wards to a BOS meeting on March 24, 2010 at 4:00 p.m.

Review and discuss letter from Attorney re: Pilgrim Foods hydrant flushing (attorney/client privilege)

The Board read the letter.

Review Pilgrim Foods Tier 2 Emergency and Hazardous Inventory Form and Chemical List.

The Board reviewed the submitted documents.

The Board reviewed and signed registration form for daffodils

The Board reviewed W&C invoices

The Board would like the Town Administrator to contact David Hughes and Paul Roux for an aging list of all outstanding invoices and the project they pertain to. The Town Administrator will document which ones are being paid thru stimulus funds and which ones are being paid from operating budget.

Review, discuss and approve/deny the following abatements:

Map 1, Lot 24

Map 1, Lot 60-2

Map 4, Lot 29

The Board is taking this under advisement and tabling temporarily.

Donation check from Antiques Mall

The Board of Selectmen appreciate the offer of a donation but due to the fact that the owner of this property has an active issue before the town the Board would like the Town Administrator to return the check.

Review and discuss Welfare Status Report #6 and #7

The Board reviewed the reports as submitted by the Welfare Director/Town Administrator.

Bankruptcy claim for FairPoint

The Town Administrator noted that Elizabeth has prepared some draft bankruptcy claim forms to be submitted to the bankruptcy court for FairPoint police details that have not been paid yet. Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to authorize the Town Administrator to sign off on application for payment from bankruptcy court for FairPoint for the full amount. Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Adjournment

Selectperson O'Keefe made a motion to adjourn at 6:08 p.m. Selectperson Bergeron seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Submitted by: Kelley Collins/Town Administrator

Soott-Blease/Chairman

Brenda Bergeron/Selectoerson

Kelle O'Keefe/Selectperson